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Dear Richard, dear Mr Like Wang,
PC118 has indicated the relevance of document 118/46/CD "IEC 62746-10-2 Ed1: OASIS Energy Interoperation Version 1.0 Specification" for TC57.
Therefore TC57 CAG has reviewed the proposal with consultation support by TC57 WG19. 
WG19 "Interoperability in the long term" has the objective to ensure the consistency of the framework for power system information exchange standards and its respective reference architecture. Therefore WG19 is entitled by TC57 to review new work item proposals and requests of external organizations (document adoptions and liaison requests) on framework compatibility. WG19 gives a recommendation how TC57 should deal with proposals and requests. 
In the present case TC57 CAG considers it appropriate to request WG19 to review the proposal 118/46/CD. 
The TC57 CAG conclusion on the basis of WG19 recommendation is a follows:
1) TC57 CAG and TC57 WG19 do not support 118/46/CD and the adoption of "OASIS Energy Interoperation Version 1.0 Specification" by IEC.
2) TC57 CAG and TC57 WG19 recommend - instead of adopting "OASIS Energy Interoperation Version 1.0 Specification" - to refer to this external specification in IEC documents, where it is needed and appropriate. 
Rationale:
- The proposal IEC 62746-10-2 Ed1: OASIS Energy Interoperation Version 1.0 Specification overlaps with existing standards and current work and therefore is not compatible with the reference architecture for power system information exchange.
- A potential harmonization of "OASIS Energy Interoperation Version 1.0 Specification" with existing IEC standards does not resolve overlaps, even confuses the market with an overlapping specification in IEC.
- The ongoing OpenADR/CIM harmonization project does not require the adoption of OASIS Energy Interoperation Version 1.0 Specification, as it is self-consistent, therefore a reference is sufficient.
TC57 CAG and WG19 is expecting that these statements are taken into account for PC118's further discussion on this proposal. 
In case of questions we will be pleased to answer these.
Best regards
Thierry Lefebvre, Chairman TC57
Heiko Englert, Secretary TC57

